
Republic of the Philippines 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources I Environmental Management Bureau e Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 

MEMORANDUM 

TO ALL EMB REGIONAL DIRECTORS 

FROM THE DIRECTOR 
Environmental Management Bureau 

SUBJECT : FtESOURCE PERSONS FOR 
EMPOWERMENT SEMINAR 

THE CONSUMER 

DATE 08 March 2005 

The DENR sits as  member of the National Consumer Affairs Council 
(NCAC) through the representation of Director Ramon M. Ezpeleta. 
Among NCAC's primary activities is the conduct of a continuing series 
of Consumer Empowerment Seminar. For 2005, the seminars will run 
from March to September in different regions of the country (please 
see attached schedule and venue). The DENR has been assigned to 
co-sponsor some of these seminars, to focus on Green Procurement as 
included in the provisions of Executive Order No. 30 1. 

Acknowledging our expertise on Environmental Issues, Director 
Ezpeleta has requested our assistance in the identification and 
assignment of resource persons for the above topic in the regions 
where the seminars will be conducted. 

Pending the finalization of details for the activities, you are requested 
to submit a list of possible resource persons in your respective 
regions, including their contact numbers and address. The NCAC 
Board Secretariat will need the information for future reference. 
Please send the list as  soon as possible. 

Your support is enjoined. 


